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Memory chimes from the waterfront
There are always some things you simply can't remember even if they were around when you were a youngster. You might find it hard to believe something ever existed.
A good example is the Tsim Sha Tsui waterfront. Today, we have the Cultural Centre, the Art and Space museums, open spaces and a walkway with a classic view of Hong Kong Island.
More recently, the Avenue of Stars opened in the area to pay homage to local performers.

Go back a few decades and the area between Salisbury Road and the harbor was covered in rail tracks. The Kowloon-Canton Railway had its terminus right there, just next to the Star Ferry. Many passengers arriving at the station in colonial times would have crossed straight over the road to the Peninsula Hotel, maybe after long trips from London via Paris, Berlin, Moscow, Beijing and Guangzhou.

It was early in the 1970s that the government decided to move the station up the track to Hung Hom. That freed up the area for the museums and the shopping centers of Tsim Sha Tsui East. The station's clock tower was kept, but the bell was removed and went on display at KCR company premises.

Just a few months ago, I witnessed the handing over of the bell from the rail company to the government. It is too heavy to be lifted into place inside the tower, but it is back where it belongs. It makes the tower more complete as a monument - even if it's hard to believe it was part of a bustling railway station.
